State Senator XXXXX 
State Capitol, Room #
Sacramento, CA 94249


XXXXX, 2020

Dear Senator XXXXX:

I am writing to voice my opposition to AB 1140, which would require tax preparers registered with the California Tax Education Council (CRTPs) to provide taxpayers with all of the preparer’s costs and fees up front, and to refer taxpayers who may be eligible for the Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC) to free tax preparation services.

While I applaud the state’s efforts to expand awareness of the EITC program and available free tax preparation services, I question both the legality and efficacy of requiring CRTPs to provide this referral information. I oppose AB 1140 for the following reasons:

· Forcing CRTPs to provide this information may violate CRTPs’ constitutionally protected free speech: Tax preparation is far from easy and rarely black and white. Forcing CRTPs to provide information regarding free tax preparation services when the preparers may feel that this might not be in their client’s best interest may violate their first amendment right to free speech (see National Institute of Family and Life Advocates v. Becerra (2018) 138 S.Ct. 2361).

· There are better ways to get out the word about CalFile and the Voluntary Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program: Both the FTB and the EDD have information regarding who may be eligible for the EITC and can send information directly to potentially eligible taxpayers. These agencies may also provide public service bulletins and conduct other targeted informational campaigns. This will ensure that all taxpayers who may be eligible for these services receive the information, not only those who walk into a CRTP’s office.

· Protecting the legitimacy of the program: Historically, the EITC has been fraught with fraudulent claims. Returns prepared by CRTPs and other tax professionals are subject to strict due diligence requirements and preparer penalties. This ensures that taxpayers are subject to additional screening to validate the claim, and most erroneous claims will be caught by the preparer. Those who self-validate are more likely to file an erroneous claim. 

· Compliance nightmares: Subjecting CRTPs to these disclosure requirements will result in increased audit and oversight responsibilities by the FTB at a time when the agency is already stretched to the limit due to increased responsibilities for enforcing the individual health care mandate, AB 5 employee/independent contractor compliance, and Tax Cuts and Jobs Act nonconformity issues. There are also many questions as to how to regulate compliance in this area.

I hope you will take these issues into consideration and will find better ways to accomplish the bill’s laudable goals. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

